6. INSTALLATION OF POSTER BOLLARDS

Officer responsible	Author
City Streets Manager	Weng-Kei Chen, Asset Policy Engineer, DDI 941-8655

The purpose of this report is to seek the Board's approval for the placement of cylindrical bollards on legal roads. These bollards will be supplied and installed by Phantom Bill Stickers Limited (the Company) in accordance with an agreement entered into with the Council.

BACKGROUND

Christchurch City has had 50 cylindrical poster bollards built over the last 15 years. On April 2002 the Council entered into a formal agreement with the Company to replace these bollards with new bollards and construct an additional 50 bollards by December 2005. The new design is as shown in the application attached. The attachments show the bollards superimposed onto the existing road spaces.

At the October 2002 Council meeting the Company was given approval to replace 32 bollards in the central city area. The Company has now applied for an additional 27 sites. Five applications are in the Hagley/Ferrymead area. They are sited at:

- 1. SA Stephens Street
- 2. SB Stephens Street
- 3. WL1 Wilsons Road
- 4. WL2 Wilsons Road
- 5. SK1 Washington Way Skatepark

The City Streets Unit and the Urban Design Team have assessed the bollards' suitability. The matters considered were:

- Vehicle traffic safety
- Pedestrian movements
- Access issues in relation to property
- Utility services
- Effect on businesses eg door entrances, window displays
- Sensitive environments eg riverbanks, historic buildings.

The staff are satisfied with these five applications and recommend that they be approved.

Staff

Recommendation: That the Board approve the placement of bollards as detailed in the five

applications listed above.

Chairperson's

Recommendation: For discussion.